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US 98 at CR 491 Roundabout 439448-1-52-01

Project Details
Work Type Roundabout
Phase Completed
Limits US 98 at CR 491
Project Start November 16,

2021
City Brooksville
County Hernando
Road Ponce De Leon

Blvd
US 98

Construction
Cost

$3.5 million

Estimated
Completion

Spring 2023

Contractor Watson Civil
Construction,
Inc.

Contact Information
Project Information
  John McShaffrey
  813-975-6930
  roadwork@dot.state.fl.us

Media Contact
  Kris Carson
  813-975-6060
  Kristen.Carson@dot.state.fl.us

About
This project is completed and was accepted from the
contractor as final on March 22, 2023.

This project built a roundabout at the intersection of US 98 / Ponce
De Leon Blvd. and CR 491 / Citrus Way to improve safety. The new
single-lane modern roundabout is enhancing the safety and
operation of the intersection and was designed and constructed to
accommodate heavy truck activity and larger trucks due to its
proximity to several aggregate mines. Previously, the intersection
was a two-way stop sign controlled intersection.

On December 13, 2022, the roundabout was put into its final
configuration and had traffic flowing through all portions except the
south connection to CR 491 (Citrus Way).  County Road 491
reopened Thursday afternoon, December 22, 2022, on the south
side of the US 98 intersection at the new roundabout. This opening
was the final traffic movement to be directed into the roundabout.
Citrus Way had been closed on the south side of US 98 since March
2022.

Southbound Citrus Way traffic turning onto westbound / northbound
US 98 has its own direct connection and does not need to enter the
roundabout. Drivers using this lane must yield to traffic on US 98
coming out of the roundabout.


